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Asunto: Interest we have from the state
government in the local program 2022 of the
Open Government Partnership (OGP)
Chetumal, Quintana Roo, a 02 de marzo de 2023. #
#2023, Afio de la Paz y Sequridad” {

Rudi Bormann
Director of Local OGP
Open Government Partnership

I am pleased to greet you and formally express the interest we have from the
state government in the local program 2022 of the Open Government
Partnership (OGP). As per program guidelines, in previous years, we have
successfully participated in this program hand in hand with non-government
organizations.

We are very excited to continue with the action plan, and | am delighted to
renew my commitment to the principles of Open Government to deepen our
collective learning and guide the way we govern,

In this administration that | am honored to lead, we work on transparency,
access to information, citizen participation, accountability, and anti-corruption
strategies. To this date, the commitments and activities that have been
generated within the framework of open government are proof that we
champion the public agenda to continue standardizing processes of public
decision-making with a citizen perspective.

dsana Roo we have come a long way with open government exercises
@kes, some at state level and others at municipal level. In august 2022,
gd the 5th "Glosa Cludadana” (accountability program) on open
gnd sustainable development, a program where | signed a
o continue developing and grow civil participation and

e lessons learned make us recognize that we need to follow
plan, as an articulating element to unite all the open
s that have emerged in the state and that are an expression
pnd  multiculturalism that characterizes us in its eleven
their communities.
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The challenge for this administration is to institutionalize the open government
model and action plan with a robust legal framework. To this end, the
Government ‘Secretariat and the Controller's Secretariat are the agencies in
charge of executing the 2022-2027 Development Plan, which includes
strategies and a specific program to develop this model. This is planned to be
executed hand in hand with civil organizations and academics; specifically, with
Ciudadanos por la Transparencia A.C, Bios Participacién Politica y Desarrollo
A.C, COPARMEX Quintana Roo, Colectivo por el Impacto Social A.C.,, Universidad
del Caribe, University of Quintana Roo, amongst other universities and
organizations.

The common agenda on which we are working contains the following topics:

e Fiscal transparency to promote proactive transparency, civilian
participation, and accountability in local education, environment, and
gender exercises.

e Co-creation with the public for innovation and legislative initiative to
grant autonomy to the Public Registry of Property

e Quintana Roo 2050 Sustainable Development Plan to communicate
participatory planning.

We hope to develop an action plan for the next five years and share our
experience with the local members of OGP.
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